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PRESIDENT’S CORNER

Carole Clifford
President, MWC

Dear Club Members, 

Well, this has been a real “humdinger” of two years! When everything shut down 
at the beginning of my term, I will admit to a bit of panic. No Garden Tour... 
No Taste of the Town...No Meetings...what will happen?
The unknown was the hardest part, so I outlined for myself several goals:
1. Figure out a new way to raise money 
2. Retain the membership and recruit new members 
3. Keep the Club together and united.
I never should have worried. This membership is truly dedicated to the Club.  
Everyone is willing to pitch in and solve dilemmas. The fundraising ideas came 
right away with a Virtual Pie Party, and then the creation of a new Taste of the 
Town Without a Tent. That is when I started to realize the Club was going to be 
okay. New ideas rolled in and soon we were selling notecards from our photos and daffodil bulbs to the 
community. Then, of course, the year was topped off with a super-successful Pop-Up Holiday Sale, and we all 
took a deep breath. We moved on with a Tag Sale and a Garden Tour which happened against all odds and 
Covid restrictions. We have continued these fundraising events and our treasury is solid. 
Retaining, Uniting and Adding members was first enhanced by our new membership application. It is always 
present at our events and is a useful tool in attracting new members. The Website, Facebook and monthly 
publicity in the local papers have put our face out in the community with positive results. The Lighthouse 
became the perfect place in nice weather to pass out our bluebooks with cookies and a tea bag, to have a 
picnic, to count out bulbs and to join a popup event with bubble wands. The Garden Group continued to do 
plantings all over town; other groups met monthly over Zoom; walking groups began; Woman’s Club “Elves” 
delivered holiday cards and fortune cookies to every member. (Boy, we all discovered new places in town!) 
We played Bingo on Zoom and won prizes. Then we were able to celebrate our 80th anniversary and see 
each other in a safe and enjoyable environment. (We loved that strawberry salad from On the Go.) Matta-
poisett Trivia was a hit and we tried it again at the holiday party in December.
There were many other things that I could name that gave encouragement 
to all our efforts. Did I mention the addition of a Vice President was a true 
blessing?
A round of applause is due to all our officers and committee chairs. THANK 
YOU!!!! We have survived stronger and more united. We have over 20 new 
members and a strong slate of officers for 2022-2024.
Let me repeat the Joseph Campbell quote I used in one of the first Ladies 
Choice letters I wrote. It certainly sums up these two years for me.
WE MUST BE WILLING TO LET GO OF THE LIFE WE PLANNED TO HAVE THE 
LIFE THAT IS WAITING FOR US.
Stay well and safe. 
Carole Clifford  
President, MWC

Upcoming  
Programs & Events:
Sheryl Faye Presents  

Historical Woman  4/20 
Ruth Bader Ginsberg

Daffodil Daze  4/19-23 
Tag Sale  4/30

Pathways to Planting 
5/12-22

Taste of the Town   7/12

http://www.MattapoisettWomansClub.org


MEET YOUR PRESIDENT-ELECT

I joined the Mattapoisett Woman’s Club as a walk-on, coming to the Septem-
ber pot luck kick-off meeting in 2007.  I knew almost no one, except the lovely 
ladies who were tidying the Post Office window boxes, Blanche Perry and Lor-
raine Rodrigues, who suggested I come to the meeting so that I could join the 
Garden Group.  The rest is history; I have loved being a part of this club and 
meeting most of you, sharing similar interests and goals and learning about 
new ones.  As I was working from my house in 2007, the monthly luncheons 
were a great break for me, allowing me to get off my phone and computer and 
be face to face with real people, something which we now know is precious.  

My husband and I moved to Mattapoisett when both of our daughters were in 
college.  We wanted to live by the sea, and fell in love with this special town and 
have never regretted it.  Don is a sailor and we have enjoyed many days and nights on our sailboat, Harbinger.  
Our daughters live not too far away, one in Providence and the other on Long Island and they now love coming 
to Mattapoisett, especially in the summer, to enjoy many great and relaxing times.

My interest in the Garden Group is due to my love of plants, which spurred me to major in Horticulture when I 
attended the University of Wisconsin.  For many years I ran the Floral departments at supermarket companies, 
first Star Market and then Stop & Shop.  It was a career that I loved and continued to motivate me to volunteer 
as I began to retire, first with the Town Sesquicentennial  Planting Group, the MWC Garden Group, the Matta-
poisett Land Trust, and the Mattapoisett Tree Committee.  I think that just about covers all the organizations 
in town dealing with greenery.

I am looking forward to serving as your next President of our Woman’s Club.  It’s not that I want to be the boss, 
it’s that I want this wonderful organization to continue our mission of Civic, Social, Philanthropic and Educa-
tional ways to impact our members and the Town.  It truly amazes me how our group accomplishes so much, 
fundraises so successfully, and does so in such a fun way that we are a great social network for our members, 
even during a pandemic!  The fact that our Club managed to gain new members during the pandemic says a 
lot about who we are and how important our Club is to members, both new and long term.  I look forward to 
working and playing with all of you in the future.

Best regards, 
Sandy Hering

Name: ____________________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________________

Phone:____________________________________________________________

Email:_____________________________________________________________  

		

Membership  
Dues Reminder!

Dues shall be paid on or before  
the Annual Meeting  

(Article IV, Sec 1 of the By-Laws.)

2022 – 2023 DUES FORM
Return in hand or mail with your  

check payable to MWC for $25.00 to

Lois K. Ennis  
5 Pine Island Road,  

Mattapoisett, MA 02739
 

q	  Please check if this is a correction to your contact info  
	     in your current copy of the Blue Book.

q  A donation to your dues for the Scholarship Fund would  
    be appreciated.

Any questions call Lois 508.758.8269 or email loisennis1@gmail.com.
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SOCIAL COCKTAIL GROUP
The Social Cocktail group meets four times a year 
on dates chosen by the hostesses. Myra Hart will 
host the group on May 22, 5-7 PM. Janet Liljedahl 
will host the group in late September or early  
October and Robin Lepore will be the December 
hostess.

Guests each bring an appetizer and their bever-
age/s of choice. All MWC 
members and their guests 
are welcome to participate. 
Emails will be sent to those 
who want to be included 
in future notifications. If 
you’re interested in attend-
ing, please ask Cindy to add 
you to the list. 

The Social Cocktail group is seeking a new coordi-
nator. If that fits you, please contact Cindy.

MWC News & Information

Executive Board Meeting 
Mattapoisett Free Public Library 

APRIL 14 •  10:00AM

RETENTION AND RECRUITMENT
The Second annual TAG 
SALE facilitated by this  
Committee will be held 
on Saturday,  April 30  
from 9AM - 12PM (rain 
date is May 1) in the 
parking lot next to Ying 
Dynasty. All proceeds will benefit the Scholarship 
Fund and other charitable organizations. This year 
only items from club members will be accepted.

Items to be donated:

•	 Kitchen & housewares

•	 Outdoor camping and sports equipment

•	 Books (limit 10)

•	 Jewelry

•	 Collectibles

•	 Gardening tools, pots

•	 Tools

•	 Framed art prints

All items should be clean, in good condition and 
priced by you.  MWC reserves the right to refuse un-
suitable items.

Set up time will be at 8AM on the date of the sale.

Please plan to stay with your table for the duration 
of sale hours unless all items are sold out.

Please let Mary O’Keefe know if you need a table 
(508-758-2801)

Unsold items will be donated unless otherwise  
specified.

Only cash/checks will be accepted.  No credit cards.

Pathway to Planting Booklets ($10) as well as MWC 
notecards($10)  will be available for purchase.

CHARITABLE DONATIONS  MARCH 2022
Child & Family Services

Fairhaven Neighborhood News
Gifts to Give

Mattapoisett Council on Aging
Mattapoisett Land Trust

Mattapoisett Library Trust
Mattapoisett Museum • ORCTV
Showstoppers • Sister 2 Sister

The Women’s Center
Veterans Transition House

YMCA Southcoast
YWCA Southeastern MA
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Our April luncheon meeting will feature a special program presen-
tation by Sheryl Faye. The article below is directly from her web-
site. Our program will begin promptly at 11:15 so please be early.

RUTH BADER GINSBURG – “I DISSENT”
Ruth Bader Ginsburg was an American lawyer and jurist who 
served as an associate justice of the Supreme Court of the United 
States from 1993 until her death in September 2020. She was the 
second woman and the first Jewish woman ever appointed to the 
Court and became the longest serving Jewish Justice.

 She championed fairness and equality and objected to different 
expectations for men and women, prejudice against minority 
groups in places like hotels and restaurants, and women having 
fewer job opportunities than men. Ruth served on the national 
board of the ACLU (American Civil Liberties Union) and launched 
The Women’s Rights Project, she continued to be a leading  
voice for gender equality, women’s interests, and civil rights and 
liberties.

Ruth Bader Ginsburg’s life continues to be one of achievement: as a lawyer, professor of law, a judge, and then 
a Supreme Court justice, she stands out because she was not afraid to dissent, disapprove, and disagree with 
conditions of unfairness and inequality. This show is the inspiring story of how she changed her life—and ours.

“Fight for the things that you care about, but do it in a way that will lead others to join you.” 

~ Ruth Bader Ginsburg

Special April Luncheon Presentation:
Sheryl Faye as Ruth Bader Ginsberg

Sheryl Faye as Ruth Bader Ginsberg

Lace, Justice, and Ruth - What do these all have in common? 
They are memories of Ruth Bader Ginsburg,  
US Supreme Court Justice from 1993 to 2020.

To celebrate our upcoming performance by Sheryl Faye portraying Ruth  
Bader Ginsburg on April 20, we have ordered lace collars which we plan to sell 
for $5.00 each.

Ginsburg (or “RBG” as she is well known) wore a lace collar as part of her  
judicial robe. She and Sandra Day O’Connor decided that if men could have an 
official wardrobe for the court such as a shirt and tie worn under their robes, 
then women should also have a look of their own.  To feminize the robe, she chose a lace collar and was 
known for her various collars throughout her career.

If you would like to wear a lace collar as part of your “official attire” at the April performance, we will be selling 
them for 5$ each.  You can contact Sue Mitchell at 508-758-6050 or email mitchellrus@yahoo.com if you 
would like to order one.

mailto:mitchellrus%40yahoo.com?subject=Lace%20Collars
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Pathway to Planting Fundraiser
It’s gardening season and our Pathway to Planting Passport offering unique savings on outdoor and indoor 
plants including shrubs, vegetables, and flowers, is now available. For non-gardeners, some of the shops in 
the Passport offer discounts on flower arrangements. The discount amounts are unique to each shop.

Most of the participating merchants have extended the shopping period this year to include May 12-22. The 
$10 passport will provide discounts at: Always in Bloom Flower & Gift Shoppe (Marion), Crystal Lake Garden Shop 
(Plymouth and Carver), Eden Florist & Garden Shop (Marion), Great Scapes Nursery (Mattapoisett), Lawrence Family 
Greenhouses (New Bedford), Nessralla’s Farm and Greenhouses (Wareham), Roseland Nursery (Acushnet), and Wil-
liams’ Trading Post (Middleboro), and TomCat Daylily Farm (Mattapoisett - the month of July only). 

Proceeds from the Pathway to Planting Passport provide funding for scholarships awarded annually to Mat-
tapoisett students – two scholarships for graduating seniors ($2000/ each) and one for continuing education 
($1000). 

The Pathway to Planting Passports are available for purchase at Pen & Pendulum, the MWC Tag Sale on April 
30th, and from the Mattapoisett Woman’s Club. 

For more information text or call Cindy at 808.343.4121 or email info@mattapoisettwomansclub.org

March Luncheon
On March 17, Sandy Herring and her able 
crew prepared an attractive and delicious 
luncheon. See Caroline Marcoux’s popular  
Bok Choy Salad recipe on page 13. Club 
member Robin Lepore, member of the Bike 
Path Committee, presented a very detailed 
account of the successes and hurdles yet to 
be faced at local, state and federal boards, 
committees and agencies.  Funding at town 
meeting is crucial for this years-long project.  
She was gratified to see not only bikers, but 
walkers, runners, skateboarders and nature 
lovers enjoying the completed sections.

mailto:info%40mattapoisettwomansclub.org?subject=Pathways%20to%20Planting
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MATTAPOISETT        WOMAN’S CLUB SPRING FUNDRAISER

Support the MWC on  
May 12 - 22, 2022  

and enjoy savings on your  
Spring gardening needs!

*For 80 years The Mattapoisett Woman’s Club has been helping young people pursue their educational goals  
by awarding scholarships to high school seniors from the community. MWC especially thanks the community for its  

continuing support of its biennial Garden Tour and the annual Taste of the Town during Harbor Days in July.  
These fundraising activities make the scholarships possible.

Only $10 each
Discounts are per customer per passport

ALL PROCEEDS GO TO THE  
MWC SCHOLARSHIP FUND.* 

Always in Bloom Flower & Gift Shoppe, Marion 

Crystal Lake Garden Shop, Carver & Plymouth 

Eden Florist & Garden Shop, Marion  

Great Scapes Nursery, Mattapoisett

Lawrence Family Greenhouses, New Bedford

Nessralla’s Farm and Greenhouses, Wareham

Roseland Nursery, Acushnet

TomCat Daylily Farm, Mattapoisett 

Williams’ Trading Post, Middleboro 

Great Gift for  
Mother’s Day!

Local Garden Centers & Nurseries 
are offering discounts to those holding a  

Pathway to Planting Passport!

Passports can be purchased at the  
following fine establishment:

Pen & Pendulum, Mattapoisett

For more information visit mattapoisettwomansclub.org
or email info@mattapoisettwomansclub.org

Become a member today!   
Follow us on Facebook @ Mattapoisett Woman’s Club
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Daffodil Daze: Some Fun for Spring Break Week
 Beginning Tuesday, April 19, families can pick up a map of pictures showing where daffodil groupings bloom 
that have been planted around town by the garden group the last few years. At each location around town 
there will be a numbered sign in the shape of a daffodil flower head that is visible from a car or, where possi-
ble, visible while walking (such as at the wharf). The goal will be to put the correct number next to the picture 
and location on the map. When the map is complete, it can be turned in to the children’s library staff for a 
“prize” (packaged make-at home, simple craft). Thursday, Friday and Saturday of that week there will be a 
table set aside in the Children’s section where one or two daffodil projects can be done (glue, construction 
paper, crayons, etc.) The library will also have a display of gardening/flower/daffodil books. 

The Friends of the Library have indicated they will match the amount the Woman’s Club or individuals give 
to the library for this project. The Club was happy to donate $50. Thank you to all who have given a personal 
donation to the library for children’s books on the environment, gardening, flowers, vegetables, composting, 
etc. Here is the list the library gave us of books they would like. If you have a favorite book and want to make 
a donation, please designate the book you’d like the library to purchase and drop off your check at the library. 
The amount in parentheses is the cost to the library.

Garden Time, by Jill McDonald 7.99 (6.71)

Hello, Garden, by Katherine Pryor 9.99 (9.49)

Growing a Pizza Garden, by Maddie Spalding 27.07 (20.71)

Be Thankful for Trees, by Harriet Ziefert 19.99 (10.57)

No Nibbling, by Beth Ferry 18.99 (14.53)

Once Upon a Forest, by Pam Fong 17.99 (9.52)

The Prettiest Daffodil, by Beth Fontenot 27.99 (26.59)

From Bulb to Daffodil, by Ellen Weiss 6.96 (5.32)

What Are Bulbs and Roots?, by Molly Aloian 22.60 (17.29)

Spring Plants, by Julie Murray 28.50 (21.80)

The Wind and the Trees, by Todd Stewart 17.95 (9.50)

What’s Inside a Flower, by Rachel Ignotofsky 17.99 (9.52)

Gardening for Kids, by Brandi Stone 14.99 (14.24)

Let’s Get Gardening, by DK 14.99 (11.47)

From the Garden: A Counting Book About Growing Food, by Michael Dahl 8.95 (6.85)

If you like to work with children, you’ll have the perfect opportunity if you sign up to oversee our craft table for 
an hour or two in the Children’s area on Thursday, Friday or Saturday, April 21-23. To sign up, For additional 
info, or to share your ideas, please contact either Bethany Couto bethanyrcouto@gmail.com or Barb Van 
Inwegen barbvani11@gmail.com.       
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For 80 years The Mattapoisett Woman’s Club has been helping young people pursue their educa-
tional goals by awarding scholarships to high school seniors from Mattapoisett. MWC especially 

thanks the community for its continuing support of its biennial Garden Tour and all MWC activities 
during these Covid months. These fundraising activities make the scholarships possible.

To learn more about The Mattapoisett Woman’s Club visit www.MatttapoisettWomansClub.org 

Scavenger hunt maps can be picked up at the 
Mattapoisett Free Public Library between April 19-23. 

Complete the scavenger hunt by visiting various  
Woman’s Club Daffodil gardens throughout Mattapoisett. 

Return your completed map to the Woman’s Club  
table at the Mattapoisett Free Public Library between 
April 21-23 for a prize, crafts and more!

Free and open to children of all ages. 
Registration strongly recommended. 

HOSTED BY THE MATTAPOISETT WOMAN’S CLUB

SCAVENGER HUNT

Visit the MWC table at the Library  
to learn more about Daffodils,  

gardening, and community projects. 

Find out how you can start your  
own Daffodil garden this fall!
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GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

Peg Olney
Literature Group Chair, 

Ladies Choice Editor  
1998 - 2018

Literature Group
Wednesday, April, 9:30 am

The Literature Group will gather on Wednesday, April 13, 9:30 am, at the home 
of Sherry Hoines, 150 North Street, 508-971-1847.  The selection for this month 
is “Shuggie Bain” by Douglas Stuart.  The May selection  is “Born A Crime” by Trev-
or Noah and the gathering will take place on May 11, 9:30, at the home of Cindy 
Turse. We look forward to seeing everyone!

~ Linda Clifford trying to substitute for Peg Olney!

Shuggie Bain is the unforgettable story of young Hugh 
“Shuggie” Bain, a sweet and lonely boy  who spends his 
1980’s childhood in run down public housing in Glasgow, 
Scotland. Thatcher’s policies have put husbands and 
sons out of work and the city’s notorious drugs epidemic is waiting in the wings.  

Shuggie’s mother Agnes walks a wayward path: she is Shuggie’s guiding light but a 
burden for him and his siblings. She dreams of a house with its own front door while 
she flicks through the pages of the Freemans catalogue, ordering a little happiness on 
credit, anything to brighten up her grey life. Agnes’s older children find their own ways 
to get a safe distance from their mother, abandoning Shuggie to care for her as she 

swings between alcoholic binges and sobriety.

A heartbreaking story of addiction, sexuality and love, Shuggie Bain is an epc portrayal of a working-class family 
that is rarely seen in fiction.  Recalling the work of Edouard Louis, Alan Hollinghurst, Frank McCourt and Hanya 
Yanagihara, it is a blistering debut by a brilliant novelist who has a powerful and important story to tell.

Literature Group Discussion Books
May 11		  “Born a Crime” by Trevor Noah – Hostess: Cindy Turse

GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

Knitting, Crocheting, Needlepoint and More!
Thursday, April 28, 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm 

On March 24th, 4 members of the Mattapoisett Womans Club met at Marie Rot-
tler’s home to chat and knit. The Knitting Group meets on the fourth Wednesday 
of each month. It was still too chilly to knit out on the deck, but we are hopeful to 
be able to do that soon. Our next meeting is scheduled for April 28th.

If you wish to join the group, please either call 508-828-8091 or send an email 
mjrottler@comcast.net to be added to the email list.  

Marie Rottler
Knitting Chair, Website

mailto:mjrottler%40comcast.net?subject=Knitting%20%26%20More%21
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GROUPS SCHEDULES & INFORMATION

Garden Group
Wednesday, April 6, 10am

The Garden Group will meet on Wednesday, April 6th at 10 AM in the Library Conference Room.  This will be 
a meeting to discuss many upcoming events and activites, which will be upon us just as soon as the weather 
warms up, so your participation is needed to vote on these activities.  Plus, it’s nice to get together to see 
friends that we may not have seen all winter.

The highlight of March was a trip to the Lyman Greenhouses for Camellia Days, followed by a trip to Russell’s 
Garden Center.  We look forward to expanding our trips as Covid becomes less of an issue.

Special thanks to Sharon Doyon for leading the trans-
formation of the Post Office window boxes into a col-
orful display featuring flags of Ukraine and sunflowers.  
We have received so many positive comments on the 
display, including a donation to add to our Club’s $800 
donation to the World Central Kitchen. Huge thanks go 
to Morgan Browning’s dad, John, who made a dona-
tion because his daughter is a member of our Club, as 
well as a former scholarship recipient.  We will keep the 
them going as we plant yellow and blue pansies in the 
near future, so look for more news in your e-mail about 
planting.
See SippicanWeek’s front page featured a photo of our workers at the Post Office, with a write up 
and more photos on page 12.

Making Our Support Visible

Bobbie Ketchel with Camellia 
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https://sippican.theweektoday.com/article/blue-and-yellow-brighten-window-boxes-support-ukraine/57149

MATTAPOISETT — A sea of blue and yellow decorates 
the window boxes at the Mattapoisett Post Office in a 
show of support for the people of Ukraine, thanks to 
an effort by the Mattapoisett Woman’s Club.

The window box design, which also features sunflow-
ers, was created by club member Sharon Doyan.

The flags were planted Friday, March 18 by the club 
members, who reported that passersby expressed 
thanks for the effort. At the club luncheon on March 
17, club members donated $500 to World Central 
Kitchen for Ukraine. 

The organization feeds refugees as they cross the 
border into Poland, Moldova, Romania, and Hungary. 
World Central Kitchen has also taken food and sup-
plies to Odessa. 

Blue and yellow brighten window boxes in support of Ukraine
By Sandy Quadros Bowles

To learn more about  
World Central Kitchen,  

visit www.wck.org.

https://sippican.theweektoday.com/article/blue-and-yellow-brighten-window-boxes-support-ukraine/5714
http://www.wck.org
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Sung to the tune of “Battle Hymn of the Republic,” this 
song was written by the Rev. C. Julian Tuthill in 1907.   
This version was printed in the Town’s 75th anniversary 
pageant program.  It has been included in several Town 
celebrations:

THE  JUBILEE  SONG, MATTAPOISETT, MASS.

My soul delights to journey to a place beside the sea, 
Where the Father in his goodness made a home for you and me:  
A home of love and beauty in the dear land of the free, 
The land of hope and joy,

CHORUS

Hail thee, ever, Mattapoisett! 
Fair of climate, Mattapoisett!Blest thy shores,  
O Mattapoisett!  
God made thee “PLACE OF REST.”

The summer time is calling to the land upon the bay,  
And the breezes seek to find me, so I cannot stay away:  
The sun sets on the harbor and all nature is so gay 
My hear must join the Song:

Repeat CHORUS

‘Tis moonlight from the Herring Weir on to the Ned’s Point Light:  
Old King Phillip’s spring is flowing ‘neath the quiet starry nignt.  
The town is sleeping softly under angels’ watchful sight; 
Such blessings I would share.

Repeat CHORUS

My soul must some day journey at the ebbing of the tide,  
To the port of many mansions dazzling on the other side:  
At evening time a glorious light and I shall e’er abide 
In yonder Place of Rest.

Repeat CHORUS

THE  JUBILEE  SONG 
Submitted by Carole Clifford

Caroline Marcoux’s  
Bok Choy Salad ~  
A Hit at March  
Luncheon Meeting!
All mixes can be prepared in 
advance; if so, put Mixes 1 and 
3 in fridge; leave Mix 2 at room 
temperature.

Mix 1:
2 Tbsp. soy sauce
¼ cup rice vinegar
½ cup sugar
¾ cup canola oil

Boil together exactly one minute 
while stirring. Let cool. If mixture 
becomes too thick before adding 
to other mixes, microwave for 
about 10 seconds.

Mix 2:
2 pkgs ramen noodles (Crunch 
with mallet before opening  
packages.)

½ cup rounded sliced almonds
¼ cup sesame seeds
2 ½ Tbsp canola oil
Pinch of garlic powder and salt

Toast first 2 ingredients with 
oil, then add sesame seeds for 
short time at end. Saute all until 
brown.

Mix 3:
Medium head bok choy cut to 
bite-sized pieces
 
Assemble all mixes in serving 
bowl.
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Woman’s Club Walks 
The weather is improving, and so are our spirits 
after one of our Woman’s Club Walks!  We  walk in 
good weather on Mondays and Fridays at 1:30. The 
location varies, so ask to be included in the emails 
each week with an email to hering.sandra@gmail.
com or check our Facebook Group. Join us for a walk, 
walk as far and as fast as you choose, and enjoy the 
talking as well as the walking.  

mailto:hering.sandra%40gmail?subject=Woman%27s%20Club%20Walks
mailto:hering.sandra%40gmail?subject=
mailto:hering.sandra%40gmail.com?subject=
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Woman’s Club Walks

Join our  
FACEBOOK Group 

to keep informed of all  
MWC news & events!

JOIN NOW!

Continued from page 14

Sunny daffodils and violets blue

Nodding gaily in the wind to you.

I feel “Like a kiddie” chock full of play

The “Touch of Springtime”  
I’m sending your way.

By Helen S. Jeffers

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2328752934025339/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2328752934025339/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2328752934025339/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2328752934025339/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2328752934025339/
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The GiftsToGive   
Philanthropy Factory
1 Titleist Drive, Acushnet, MA 02743
508-717-8715   contactus@giftstogive.org

PLEASE NOTE:
Our public entrance is located 

on the bayside/riverside  
of the building.  

We are on the second floor.

mailto:contactus%40giftstogive.org?subject=
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Officers

President 
Carole Clifford

Vice President 
Linda Clifford

Recording Secretary 
Sherry Hoines 

Corresponding  
Secretary 

Elaine Grant

Treasurer 
Suzanne Mitchell

Assistant Treasurer 
Membership, Dues 

Lois K. Ennis

Board of Directors 
2021  Kathy McAuliffe 

2022  Judy Livolsi 
2023  Roxanne Bungert

Standing Committee  
Chair

Publicity* 
Cindy Turse

Website*   
 Marie Rottler

Facebook* 
Cindy Turse 

Ladies’ Choice Editor 
Debra Nettles

Hospitality* 
Erin Burlinson 

Program Director* 
Eileen Marum

Historian* 
Jan Hubley

Garden Group* 
Co-Chair Sandy Hering 
Co-Chair Cindy Turse

Special Committee  
Chair

Great Decisions 
Ellen Flynn

Remembrances  
& Sunshine 

Linda Clifford

Scholarship  
Committee 

2021/2022 Linda Clifford 
2022/2023 Roberta Oakley 
2023/2024 Bethany Couto

Audit Committee 
2022  Anne Layton 
2023  Cindy Turse 

2024  Marianne Hickey

Recruitment  
& Retention  

Carole Clifford 
Linda Clifford  
Mary OKeefe  

Marianne Hickey 
 Christine Voss

Social Activities 

Bridge 1 
Betty Parker

Bridge 2 
Jackie Slade

Knitting 
Marie Rottler

Literature Group 
Peg Olney

Social Cocktail Group 
Cindy Turse

Welcome  
New Members       

Marianne Hickey

Walking Group 
Sandy Hering 

 

Name: ____________________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________________

Phone:____________________________________________________________

Email:_____________________________________________________________  

PLEASE HELP! Donate to the Scholarship Fund today.

Mail this form with your check payable to MWC to:  
MWC Scholarship Committee, P.O. Box Box 1444, Mattapoisett, MA 02739

q	  $10       q $25     q $50     q $100    q OtherFor over 75 years MWC  
has been helping young  
people pursue their  
educational goals by  
awarding scholarships  
to high school seniors  
from the community. 

Please help keep this  
community tradition alive.  
Any amount is greatly appreciated.


